VIA EMAIL

February 2, 2010

Senate Health Care Committee

Laurie Monnes Anderson, Chair
Jeff Kruse, Vice-Chair
Alan C Bates
Bill Morrisette
Frank Morse

Re: Tuesday, February 2, 2010, SB 1046-- Information Session

Chair Monnes Anderson and Members of the Committee:

We are deeply concerned about Senator Bates’ public characterization of this Board and it’s administrator as unethical or deceitful in regard to the appointment of Dr. Morgan Sammons to the HB 2702 Work Group.  A review of the public record would reveal that the Board’s process was open, transparent and appropriate. 

First, Dr. Sammons went through the same licensure process afforded all applicants.  He submitted an application for licensure and was approved in June 2008.   As is customary, Dr. Sammons was given a temporary license as a Senior Psychologist (due to meeting the Oregon licensure requirements and maintaining a license in good standing in another state for over fifteen years) while awaiting administration of the Oregon jurisprudence examination.  At that time the exam was given two times a year.  As was required, Dr. Sammons took and passed the October 2008 administration of the examination.

Second, after the passage of HB 2702, the Board’s executive director reviewed the legislation with the Board at their next meeting in July 2009, and requested recommendations for the HB 2702 Work Group.  As is customary, the public meeting minutes of the July 2009 Board meeting were posted on the Board’s website for public inspection and reads as follows:


b. HB 2702 (RxP)  

Ms. McHugh reported that the Board is required to appoint three licensed psychologist members.  One must have prescribing psychologist training and one must work in a hospital setting.  Ms. McHugh reported that there had been two inquiries from licensed psychologists: Dr. Ron Glaus and Dr. Susan Patchin.  Dr. Patchin requested a position on the committee given her experience many years of with the RxP bill.  The Board discussed the need for someone who had in-depth knowledge with the legislative history and current political climate, as well as an individual who had a history of open communication with the Board, if possible.  Suggestions for the committee members included: Lynnea Lindsey, Morgan Sammons (hospital), David Wade, Jim Mol (hospital); and Robin Henderson.


Action: Dr. Wade will contact recommended individuals and report to the Board at their meeting in September.


http://www.oregon.gov/OBPE/Minutes.shtml
Finally, in contrast to Senator Bates’ statements that HB 2701 required the Board to appoint “practicing psychologists”, the Legislation required the Board to appoint “licensed psychologists.”  All three of the psychologists appointed by this Board were, and remain, licensed and in good standing.  This too, is public record information and is available on the Board’s website.

The members of the Board of Psychologist Examiners and its staff are very proud of our service to the people of Oregon and our consumer protection mission.  This letter is an effort to correct the record regarding Senator Bates’ hurtful and harmful depiction of our Board. 

Sincerely,

Susan G. Latham, Chair

Public Member

Debra Orman McHugh

Executive Director

Cc: 
Rick Berkobien, Legislative Administration


Claudia Black, Governor’s Health Care Policy Advisor

